Date: Friday 16th November 2018

# **Christ Church Contact**



#### Message of the Week

Dear Parents/Carers,

We will be supporting this year's Children In Need by holding a Bake-Off Competition on Monday 19th November. It will cost £1 to enter your cake or bake into the competition, and there will be a prize for the winning entries. We will hold three competitions, one for adults and then two for the children, one for KS1 and one for KS2. The competition will be judged by our very own Cook Genty.

The cakes & bakes will then all be on sale in the playground from 3pm on Monday.

Have fun baking over the weekend!!

Ania Vaughan Head Teacher



#### Dates for W/C 19th November

Mon 19th Nov— Children in Need Bake-Off and Cake Sale (full details above)

**Tues 20th Nov** — Book Fair during school, however the hall will be open after school if parents wish to pop in and have a look.

**Thurs 22nd Nov** — Rowling Class to visit Ware Museum



Fri 23rd Nov — Morpurgo Class Assembly & Join Me Learn, parents welcome at 9.05am

#### Golden Book

Congratulations to the children that have been entered into the Golden Book this week:

Zachary B—Hughes
Alex D—Rowling
Ava A—Cowell
Jessica C—Dahl
Bertie R—Rundell
Axel T—Dahl
Serenna A - Hughes
Isabella C—Hughes
Kylie M—Donaldson
Poppy D—Cowell
Jake McD—Walliams

Isla S—Murphy
Sam C—Rowling
Freya H—Cowell
Alice A—Cowell
Lily A—Dahl
Isobelle L—Hughes
Gracia M—Hughes
Joella M—Donaldson
Noman O— Hughes
Laurie O'L— Rosen

#### Nasal Flu Spray

The date for the upcoming nasal flu spray has been changed from Wednesday 21st November to Thursday 6th December.

All forms already submitted will be accepted and still count. If you still wish your child to be included and have not yet filled in a form, the deadline has been extended to next Friday 23rd November.

Hard copies of the form are available from the school office if required.

#### **Library Volunteers**

We are looking for some more volunteers to help in the library at lunchtimes,

If any parents are willing to volunteer we particularly need cover on Tuesdays and Fridays as these days are currently unmanned.

It would be lovely if we could get some volunteers for these days so the library is open every day of the week.

Please speak to the school office if you are able to help.

'Aiming High in Faith, Love and Learning'

#### Work from our children this week

We Are Learning To: learn to talk to God

Dear God,

Please help those who are fighting in the war. Please help people be confident to make sacrifices. Please keep our soldiers safe and please help them survive in the war. If they get injured, please use your great power to help them. Please help the army or anyone else who are in trouble, worried or scared. In your holy name. Amen

Written by Tyler S, Walliams

Dear God.

Please look after the soldiers who are in heaven.

Please make them feel very honoured. Thank the soldiers that fought in the trenches and Flanders Field.

Also help ARP wardens, firefighters and ambulance drivers who risked their lives during bombing raids.

Honour soldiers who go to war today. All summed up honour everyone who risked their lives during World War I & II and still today.

In Jesus' name, Amen

Written by Jack H, Walliams

Dear God,

Thank you to all the soldiers who risked their lives for us in the enraged war. Darkness fell on the land when war was declared. Poppies are a symbol to say thank you to all those who sacrificed their lives in the war and a sigh of hope to all. Each and every poppy represents at least one of the soldiers who died.

Lest we forget, Amen Written by Martha S, Walliams Friday 16th November 2018 Edition: 10

### **Christ Church Contact**



#### **Basketball Tournament**

On Thursday, Lucy W, Radigan H, Elsa B, Jed B, Tilly C, Soham B, Jack FN, Harry M, Fraser S, Sam C and Lois S were chosen to play in a basketball tournament. The schools we played a match against were: Morgan's, St Mary's, Bengeo and St Catherine's.

All eleven of us took part and were all positive about the results (1—St Mary's, 2—Morgan's, 3—Christ Church, 4 – Bengeo, 5—St Catherine's)

We were lucky enough to win some. Every one played well and enjoyed it. Mrs Vaughan gave up her time to coach / watch us!

Written by: Elsa B and Lucy W, Rundell

## 'Aiming High in Faith, Love and Learning'

www.christchurch.herts.sch.uk